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          September Birthdays 
          

1- Jane Larson         
9 – Judie Erickson  

11- Kathy Proctor 
        13 – Tina Rainey  
        15 – Cindy Stephen 

        17 – Gigi Sartor 
        18 – Julie Parker 

        25 – Nancy Miller 
        29 – Gayle Luczyk      
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   Message from 1st VP 
Hello, my Cute Quilting Friends!!!   

Hopefully everyone is enjoying their last days of Summer.  Ugh it’s been very 

hot the last few days. Can’t wait until the cooler fall days come. All my animals 

will be so happy too!  

 

Let’s recap our last fun workshop of a Laura Heine Appliqué taught by Susy 

Nash.  It looked like everyone was entertained by her at the meeting. So at the 

workshop we had 17 people in total. Everyone seemed to learn so much and 

enjoyed themselves. I know I am a newbie, and I am learning so much all the 

time.  I try even with the hobbies I have been doing most of my life to still be 

open to learning new techniques and tricks.  I plan on being a student my 

whole life.  I have never met anyone who knows everything, nor will you. Come 

join the student of life train, it’s always fun and keeps the brain sharp!! 

 

The October workshop is the embellishment class with Shelley Swanland.  We 

can make our new jackets and our quilts even prettier with some awesome 

techniques she will be showing us. 

 

In October for the program, we are going to speak to the quilt show coming up 

in November.  This is everyone’s quilt show.  That’s how we sustain ourselves 

financially so let’s all pitch in 1000% and make this so successful.  Many 

hands really do make light work.  Please reach out to Cindy or Becky if you 

want to help.  There is always something that needs to be done. With that 

being said we would also love to see everyone’s quilt/work in the show.  I 

believe submissions are allowed up until Sept 30th.  It doesn’t need to be 

perfect.  I don’t judge nor should anyone else.  We are all on this journey of life 

and I am truly proud of all of us for finding a passion that gives us joy and that 

we can share with others. 

 

That’s all for now.  Keep cool everyone and see you around town. 

Julie 
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                     Message from 2nd VP 

  Workshop for September 
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        August Membership Report 
 
FQG Membership Report as of August 7, 2025 

 
1. Meeting Attendance  was 62 

• 46 members both who have renewed  

• 5 members not yet renewed. 

• 1 new member 

• 6 guests-  3 paid & 3 pass 

• 2 from Hemet  guild selling Opportunity Quilt tickets 

• 1 Speaker 

• 1 Speaker Assistant 
 

2. Renewal Status of the 80 members from last year 

• 15 not renewed- A second email reminder was sent 8/9/25 

• 56 have renewed 

• 9 exempt members kept on roster (past presidents & charter member) 
 

3. Two New Members since last meeting- (Welcome letter sent) 
Bonnie Engel 

Mary Hyde 
 

4. Membership as of 8/7/25 is 74   

• 56 Paid renewals 

• 09 Dues exempt members 

• 05 New members 

• 04 Former members who renewed (these are members who didn’t join last 
year) 

 74 
 

5. Airtable will be updated this month and a new membership list will be 
printed and distributed at the September meeting.  

 

6. New membership cards & a guest pass will also be distributed at the 
September meeting.  

 

Thanks 
 

Ardis and Donna 
Co-Chairs 
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Quilt Show Update 
We’re happy to say that Becky Forbes has taken on the role of Country Store 

Chair, with assistance from many ladies who have volunteered to help. Tricia 
Voight is no longer assuming the role of White Glove/Demo Chair because she 

will be helping Becky, in addition to Newsletter and her other contributions to 
the guild. Let Cindy know if you are interested in coordinating White Gloves 
and Demos. We thank Mara for the many weeks she spent working on the 

Country Store. We are in good shape to finish the job. 
 
Please submit your Quilt Show entries as soon as possible so we can get an 

idea of the volume we will have on display. Entry forms can be found on the 
website under Members > Forms, or you can click this link Quilt Show Entry 

Forms. We look forward to seeing your beautiful quilts at our show! 
 
If you have a quilt to donate to our auction, you can click this link Auction 

Donation Form. Simply print the form, fill it out, attach to the quilt, and drop 
your quilt off at Betsy Shirkey’s home or bring it to the next meeting. Please 

notify Betsy if you can help with quilting or binding donated quilt tops. 
 
Also… the Sew and Sews are donating one of two door prize baskets that we 

will have in the auction room. For the second basket, we have an Autumn 
theme that will consist of new handmade items such as an apron, dish towels 

and other items you would like to donate. We are including some new, 
unopened quilting items that were donated by Quilter’s Cottage. If you have a 
contribution, or you would like to make a table runner or other Autumn 

themed item, please let Cindy know. 
 
Looking forward to an exciting show! 

 

Cindy Stephen and Kathy Proctor 
Quilt Show Co-Chairs 

 

 

 

 

       

https://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/_files/ugd/380fd9_3dae90d1c060446abd5b8eff137bbe3e.pdf
https://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/_files/ugd/380fd9_3dae90d1c060446abd5b8eff137bbe3e.pdf
https://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/_files/ugd/380fd9_170eab678a0a45d589f4ed17eaee2c97.pdf
https://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/_files/ugd/380fd9_170eab678a0a45d589f4ed17eaee2c97.pdf
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Friendship Corner 

         Sewing Sisters 

                                 Submitted by Wendy Bean 

Our group started approximately 15 years ago with only 7 founding 
members and so we named ourselves "Seven Sewing Sisters”.  Over 
the years we gained and lost members and currently have 10 
quilters only two of whom are original. Our name has changed 
along with the members, and we now go by "Sewing Sisters" - the 
only thing that hasn't changed is the fondness, warmth and 
laughter shared by all. 

We were much more industrious in the beginning encouraging each 
other to teach whatever skills we possessed.  We did several box 
swaps (each member puts fabric and a pattern in the box which is 
passed around until each quilter has added a block). Eventually 
everyone would get enough blocks in her box to make a quilt.   

 

Box Quilt by Wendy Bean 

At our last meeting we were treated to 
several vintage quilts that were discovered 
by Connie Follstad.  She was surprised to 
find them in a box donated to the Country 
Store. It was assumed these hand and 
machine stitched pieces made during the 
1940’s were from Laurel, Mississippi. A set 
of blocks were paper pieced on newspaper 

with that identifying information. The quilt tops included one with 
large triangle pieced pinwheel blocks with each blade made up of 
four triangles, a modified colorful bowtie quilt top, another a square 
patchwork with what appears to be shirting, and one with beautiful 
diamonds forming a complex star block with a center square and 
finally a cross or X block sometimes called the Crossing Quilt. 
Exciting to see these treasures 80 years in the making! 
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Pictures of the vintage quilts. 
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       News from SCCQG 
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Year At a Glance 
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              Quilt Show News from Becky 

 
Thank you for your volunteer efforts thus far and we will continue to 

move forward with all the wonderful donations we have (and hope to 

still get).   

Yesterday was my first day to see everything we have and wrap 

my head around the magnitude of the effort.  WOW!  We have a lot of 

wonderful things!  Going forward, we will not be cutting fabric and 

pricing--all fabric will be sold by the pound (excluding panels, kits, 

UFOs and non-fabric items).  We will keep it simple and as stress free 

as possible. 

Work parties at the barn will usually be in the morning, before noon, 

when it is cooler. 

We are still accepting donations and need more volunteers!  Please 

let me know if you have donations and we will arrange for drop off or 

pick up.  And, let me know if you can volunteer! 

Warm regards, 

Becky Forbes 

1-858-386-6558 

 

*The following was omitted from the last Friendship Corner featuring 

the Easy Piecers.  I apologize, Tricia. 

The construction committee for the Leaf Symphony quilt (from Easy Piecers) 

consisted of Hildegard Duckworth, Ursula Hohaus-Hawkins, Linda Kacirek, 

Maria Lansberry and Deb Raver. 

Current membership in Easy Piecers includes Cathy Plocki, Charlotte Seidman, 

Connie Follstad, Deb Raver, Dixie Johns, Jessie Lee, Margie Beaver, Michelle 

Wood, Nonie Osborne, Sharon Walters, Sarah Sandor, Ursula Hohaus-

Hawkins, Viki Lewis, and Vikki Sanchez. 
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   Membership Reminder 

 

Airtable is considered main FQG membership roster. Airtable is 

online and accessible all the times. For those not using Airtable, a 

paper copy will be available at the September meeting. 

Current members can pick up their new membership card and guest 

pass. 

For members who haven’t renewed, please do so at the September 

meeting or by mail. 

The membership form is found, fillable & printed at: 

https://www.fallbrookquiltguild.com/membership. Dues are $50. 

Membership form & dues can be mailed to the: Fallbrook Quilt Guild, 

P.O. Box 1704, Fallbrook, CA 92088. 

If your choice is not to renew, you will be considered a guest and 

asked for $10 donation to attend meeting. 

Please contact Ardis Duhachek at ardis.duhachek@gmail for 

questions. 

Thank you 

Ardis Duhachek 

Donna Fox 

Co-Membership Chairs 
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Upcoming Event 


